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P & C MINUTES – MAY 18, 2012

@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.18am
Attendance: Sharon Hill (treasurer), Lyndell Osmond, Sharon Lawrence, Pauline Mitchell (principal), Julie Hartigan (secretary) Mary Horn, Leanne Atkins (vice president), Kerrie Challinor, Sylvia Lawrence .
Apologies: Ange Kelehear, Misha Bevan (vice president), John O’Brien, Kristy Duncan.

Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Sharon Hill
Carried

Correspondence: 
In:
- Letters of resignation from president Peter Hill and treasurer Sharon Hill.

-      Accident & Health International Certificate of Currency and tax invoice received.
· Dungog Community College pamphlet on “recruiting fresh blood” course at Wallarobba from 9.30am-1pm on June 2.

· Hunter Region Council of P&C Associations meeting notice for June 7.

· Fundraising pamphlets

· National Teaching Awards information

Meeting adjourned at 10.23am to allow for election of new president and treasurer following resignation of Peter Hill and Sharon Hill. School principal Pauline Mitchell takes the chair.

Motion: That Angela Kelehear be nominated as president.

Moved: Leanne Atkins
Second: Mary Horn
Nomination accepted by Ange Kelehear (by phone)
Carried
Motion: That Kerrie Challinor be nominated as treasurer.

Moved: Sharon Hill
Second: Leanne Atkins

Nomination accepted by Kerrie Challinor 

Carried
Ordinary meeting resumed 10.27am
Treasurer’s Report

Motion:  That the treasurer’s report be accepted (attached) showing a real balance of $4686.31 in the school account and $4465.08 in the cattle account.
Moved:  Sylvia Lawrence

Second: Kerrie Challinor
Carried
Business: Mary Horn advised that the cattle club had recently purchased a cow for $1000. She said the cattle club would like to offer to donate “a couple of thousand dollars” from the cattle account to the school for any project.
Business Arising
· That a photo of the new school bags (with logo) be put in the school newsletter letting parents know they are available for sale for $35.
· That Julie update the marquee flyer, replacing the Hill’s contact details with her own.

· That Julie place a notice in the Gresford News and the school newsletter to sell the old air conditioner for “best offer”.

· That Julie write to Gresford Community Group asking for any contributions (advertising and editorial) to the Gresford News to be complementary for the 2012 school year.

· P&C Awards considered at a previous meeting not appropriate to programs at our school.

Motion: That the Cattle Club, through Mary Horn, be asked to donate $2000 to the school’s art and craft program.
Moved: Leanne Atkins
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Business: Pauline Mitchell advised of the opportunity to engage a speech pathologist to work with young children at the school. The speech pathologist would screen the children and be involved in 10 weeks of team teaching for $2845. Twenty students could be involved with the program. The cost of the program would be part funded through the Drought Fund ($50 per student = $1000). Mrs Mitchell asked that the P&C consider contributing $600 towards the program.

Motion: That the P&C subsidise the Language Development Partnership (DEC + HNEH) as outlined above to the tune of $600.

Moved: Misha Bevan
Second: Sharon Lawrence

Carried
Motion: That Julie Hartigan write a letter of thanks to Alwyn Kelehear for the loan of his cow Paris for the Cow Pat Lotto.
Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried

President’s report: Attached
Motion: That the principal’s report be accepted.
Moved: Sharon Hill
Second:  Kerrie Challinor
Carried
No other business
Next meeting: Friday, June 15, 10am in the library.

Meeting closed: 11.50am
Minutes taken by: Julie Hartigan (secretary)
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